
Members Question & Response for Council – 26 February 2025 

Question Raised By Executive Member  Response 

1. Can the Executive Member confirm when 

the draft housing site proposals that will be 

considered as part of the Local Plan review 

will be made public? 

 

Councillor 

Liam 

Walker 

Councillor Hugo 

Ashton, Executive 

Member for Planning 

The emerging draft West Oxfordshire Plan is currently at 

the Regulation 18 ‘plan preparation’ stage with two major 

public consultations having already been undertaken.  

  

As part of both consultations, a large number of potential 

site options were put forward for consideration by 

landowners and developers. Details of these were 

included in the two consultation summary reports 

prepared by Officers and published online.  

  

The next stage of Regulation 18 which is scheduled to take 

place in May 2025, will comprise a ‘preferred options’ 

consultation. This will set out a series of draft policies and 

will include potential areas/sites which the Council 

considers to be potentially suitable for development.  

  

The May consultation will be accompanied by a 

comprehensive site assessment which outlines which sites 

are considered to be suitable and why and conversely, 

which sites are considered to be unsuitable and why.  

  

The list of proposed areas/sites will then be refined as the 

plan reaches the Regulation 19 publication stage later in 

the year taking account of consultation responses received 

and supporting technical evidence. 



2. At the full-council meeting on 25th 

September 2024, you agreed to undertake 

a review of the council's Tree Management 

Policy during 2025 after a number of 

members, from all sides of the chamber, 

expressed concerns about the current 

policy, which a previous Conservative 

administration imposed some years ago. At 

the time the previous administration didn't 

take on board the concerns raised by the 

then Environment overview & scrutiny 

committee. The concerns members have 

subsequently expressed is that the existing 

policy isn't meeting the needs of residents 

or providing best practice for West 

Oxfordshire. Could the Executive Member 

please outline when the review will take 

place and in what form the review will 

take? 

Councillor 

Andrew 

Coles 

Councillor Lidia 

Arciszewska, 

Executive Member for 

Environment 

At the meeting in September I undertook to review the 

policy position over the next year in light of the comments 

made at Overview and Scrutiny.  

 

There is currently no in house specialist to undertake this 

review, the previous document having been put together 

by the Estates Team. A dedicated Tree Officer is in the 

process of being recruited. This post will have 

responsibility for planning work and also the management 

of council owned trees. The job description specifies 

ownership of the Tree Management Policy.  

 

This post will be advertised in the next two weeks and, if 

recruitment is successful, we would hope to have 

someone in post by the end of May, so a review of the 

document by a qualified practitioner could take place in 

June.  

3. What is the latest with the Knights Court 

site in Oxford? 

Councillor 

Liam 

Walker 

Councillor Geoff Saul, 

Executive Member for 

Housing and Social 

Welfare 

Officers are currently undertaking an asset review of the 

site so that the Council can determine the best use for the 

site moving forward. The building is currently being 

marketed for lettings whilst the review is being 

undertaken. A report is intended to be presented to the 

Executive in June 2025 to consider options. 

 

 


